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Minutes of the 18th Annual General Meeting

held at the Griffith University, Queensland on September 29  1995, 6.30 pm

Neville Smythe in the Chair in the absence of the President Sang Dae Hahn.

1. Minutes of the 17th AGM 

The minutes had been distributed previously. Accepted
2. President’s report
The President  Sang Dae Hahn, resigned during the year as he had to return to Korea permanently for family reasons.

3. Secretary’s report
Correspondence: Newsletters from the American Go Association, British Go Association, the New Zealand Go Association and the French Go Association continue to be received, as well as periodic communications with the Nihon Ki-in. 

Mr Yufei Wang, selected to represent Australia at the World Amateur Go Championships, became ill early in the year and forfeited his position; fortunately the organisers graciously accepted a very late change of entry, and Andrew Chi was able to go to Japan at short notice. Andrew gained 7th place, the first time Australia has figured in the list of top eight players.

We had to decline an invitation to send a representative team to the Pairs Tournament. We must encourage more women to play Go.

Thanks to Daryl Essam from Canberra, the AGA now has a web page (http://www.adfa.oz.au/~dle). The web page will be kept up to date with contacts around Australia, tournament news, and links to Go sites around the world; all clubs are invited to send information to the Secretary or Daryl.

The report was accepted.

4. Treasurer’s report
Patrick Culshaw was unable to attend, but supplied a report (attached) read by Brad Melki. The balance sheet shows a current account of $1502.13, with IGF fees of approximately $300 yet to be paid. The AGA has committed $300 for expenses associated with visits by professionals. The Nihon Ki-in seems willing to continue to underwrite tours by professionals.

The report was accepted.

The need for a more substantial bank balance if we are to undertake any serious ventures for the promotion of Go was raised. Peter Johnston also raised the need for a budget for the Newsletter; he estimated that 4 issues would cost him $350 to produce (although there are plans for advertising revenue).

It was agreed that AGA dues for the coming year be set at $125 for clubs, $20 for personal members.

5. IGF Director’s report
Brad Melki’s report has been published in the Newsletter. An agreement has been reached with New Zealand that Brad will be nominated by NZGA as IGF Director for the next period, so that Oceania will have continuity and a senior Director on the board of the IGF who will be able to attend meetings (it has been difficult for the two countries to be properly represented in the past.)
6. Venue for next AGM and Open Championships
The Sydney clubs have offered to host the 1996 National Tournament, Hank Sato from the Japanese club, Jangil Jin from the Korean club, and Devon Bailey to form an organising committee.

7. Election of Office Bearers

The following Office bearers were elected:


President: Hank Sato


Secretary: Neville Smythe


Treasurer: Patrick Culshaw


Committee Members: Mark Bell, Jim Bates, Paul Clay


Editor: Peter Johnston


IGF Director: Brad Melki


Tournament Director: Devon Bailey with Hank Sato and Jangil Jin

It was agreed to elect Vice-Presidents, with particular responsibility for liaising with major overseas Go organisations:


Vice-President, Liaison with Hankuk Kiwon: Jangil Jin


Liaison with the Chinese professional association, and with Taiwan and the Ing Foundation to be 
considered (John Chen made a preliminary offer to liaise with the Ing Foundation) 

8. Other Business
A Promotions Sub-Committee comprising initially Hank Sato and Jim Bates was formed.

The Internet go Server was explained to the meeting. It was noted that at least one club had experienced a loss of members who tended to play on the computer rather than come to the club!

Brad Melki announced that plans for an Internet tournament, to be sponsored by a Melbourne computer company, were in train and it was hoped would come to fruition shortly.

The meeting closed at 8.05pm

Australian Go Association   1995  Treasurer’s Report

Income

from subscriptions
$ 490.00


from bank interest
25.93


Total income

$ 515.93
Expenses


bank fees (FID
 0.36


GPO box
75.00


Surplus

$ 440.57
Bank balance


at 15/10/94

1061.56


plus surplus for year

440.47


at 15/9/95

$ 1502.13

Note
IGF fees have not yet been paid, these are expected to be approximately $300.


Annual membership received at this date from



Sydney Go Club



Victorian Go Club



Canberra Go Club



Sydney Japanese Go Club


and personal members



Charles Dunstan, Geoffrey Gray, David Evans, Brian Humphries, Arthur Mullins, 

Ian Murray, Hank Sato

Signed  Patrick Culshaw, Treasurer.
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28 July 1996

Club contacts: please photocopy this and make sure all members get a copy!

The Nationals, Go Camp and cruise!

Information and registration forms are attached. It looks like it’s going to be an event not to be missed, so sign up early! We are expecting a large number of visitors from overseas, including amateurs from Japan and professional players from Japan and Korea.

Notice of Annual General Meeting

The 19th Annual General Meeting of the Association will be held on Saturday October 5th, at the Hotel Nikko, Darling Harbour, Sydney, during the Australian National Go Championships.

Agenda items should be sent to me as soon as possible; items noted for discussion so far include incorporation of the association, testing of the Canadian byo-yomi system, the future of the Newsletter, and ratification of a change to the Credit Points system (see below).

Minutes

The minutes of the 18th AGM are attached,

Annual Dues
Please note that membership dues should be paid before the Nationals. Remember that fees are now:


$125 for clubs,    


$20 for personal members.

Credit Point System
The last two Nationals have made it clear that the practice of allowing non-Australian permanent residents to accumulate Credit Points in anticipation of obtaining citizenship has caused difficulty and embarrassment for the Association and has disadvantaged Australian players. The Committee therefore agreed that 


• at each tournament awarding Credit Points, a player must be an Australian citizen at the beginning of 
that tournament to be eligible for Credit Points. Proof of citizenship may be required.


• players who are Australian Permanent Residents and are currently (as of November 1995) 
provisionally on the Credit Points list may continue to accrue Credit Points until the start of the 1997 
National Tournament; if they are not Australian citizens at that date, they lose all accrued points.

Ratification of this decision by the membership is sought.
See you at the Nationals!

19th Australian Go Championships 1996 — Details
Go Camp

Wed 2 October
Thurs 3 October
Fri 4 October

09:00
Registration
06:00
Bushwalk
08:00
Breakfast


10:00
Morning tea
09:00
Lesson
09:00
Lesson

12:00
Lunch
10:00
Morning tea
10:00
Morning tea


13:00
Lesson & Simuls
10:30
Simul. matches
10:30
Simul. matches

15:30
Afternoon tea
12:00
Lunch
12:00
Lunch


16:00
Free games
13:00
Golf, sights, free play
13:00
Afternoon tea


18:30
Dinner
18:30
Dinner
14:00
Closing ceremony

20:00
Lesson & Simuls
20:00
Lesson & Simuls
14:30
Travel time

23:00
Sleep
20:30
Sleep
18:30
The boat, the boat

Meals in the dining rooms. Am & pm teas served in the conference room. All accommodation is 


twin-share unless you wish to purchase a single.


Professionals contacted to date: 
Konagai 7 dan (certain)
Kosugi 8 dan (probable)




Kim 9 dan (possible)
Wu 9 dan (unlikely)

Cruise

Friday 4 October


Departs Circular Quay 18:30, then picks up at Darling Harbour



Dinner, first drinks, cruise. Return to Darling Harbour and then to Circular Quay.



Further refreshments may be purchased on board.

Australian Go Championships

Swiss system, 7 rounds, 90 minutes each + 30 seconds byo-yomi (one life only)



Australian calls for byo-yomi (calls at 20,10,9,8,7,6,5,4,3,2,1,PLAY!)


Division A : 4 dan and over; nigiri for colour, 5.5 point komi


Division B: 1 kyu to 3 dan; Handicap


Division C : 25 kyu to 2 kyu; Handicap



Disputes to be referred to Tournament Director



Games played on wrong handicaps or with moves changed will be forfeited by both players


*** We will be hosting at least 30 overseas competitors, so please bring a clock and a set

*** Australian Players in Division A will receive Credit Points towards selection as Australian 



Representative at the World Amateur Go Championships; proof of citizenship will be 



required — please bring passport/birth certificate


Saturday 5 October
Sunday 6 October
Monday 7 October

08:00
Registration



09:00
Round 1
09:00
Round 4
09:00
Round 7


13:00
Round 2
13:00
Round 5
12:00
Presentations


16:30
Round 3
16:30
Round 6
13:00
Close


20:00
Annual General Meeting
20:00
By mutual consent



Contacts



Chairman
Hank Sato   (W) 02-9660-0388   (H) 02-9953-4836   (Fax) 02-9953-4406



Camp Director
Jangil Jin            02-9534-2554



Tournament Director
Devon Bailey      02-9534-1321
(Tape) 02-9829-4584



Vice Chairman

Hae Taek Choi   (H) 02-9872-3986



Correspondence

The President





Sydney GO Club





PO Box 369





Mortdale NSW 2223

